
Page 1

Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks
Floor 1, 135 St Clair Ave W
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Telephone: (416) 325-5358

Ministère de l’Environnement, de la 
Protection de la nature et des Parcs
1er étage, 135 av St. Clair O
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Téléphone : (416) 325-5358

February 16, 2022

Natacha Boire, Owner
Lagoon Tent and Trailer Park Inc.
100 Lagoon Trailer Park Dr
Huntsville, Ontario P1H 2J4

Dear Natacha Boire:

Re: Application for Approval
Sewage Works Upgrades to Lagoon Tent and Trailer Park
Huntsville Town, District Municipality of Muskoka
Reference Number 5400-C6VHF3

As indicated in an email dated January 7, 2022 from your consultant Tatham Engineering 
Limited, and an email dated February 3, 2022 from new owner's consultant R.J. Burnside & 
Associates Limited, there are changes in ownership as well as the design of proposed sewage 
works, your application is considered withdrawn and the above-noted file is now closed.

The submitted application fee will be refunded shortly in the amount of $5,400 which represents 
the amount submitted reduced by the non-refundable administrative processing fee of $200.

 If you wish to pursue your original proposal in the future, you will need to submit a new 
application complete with all required supporting information and appropriate application fee.

We also emphasize that under section 20.2 of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act 
(Act), you are required to obtain an approval under  section 20.3 of Part II.1 of the Act before 
construction, alteration, extension or replacement of any sewage works.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Nancy He, P.Eng., Senior 
Wastewater Engineer at email: nancy.he@ontario.ca

.
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Yours truly,

Fariha Pannu, P.Eng.
Director
appointed for the purposes of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act

NH/

c: District Manager, MECP Barrie District Office
Mat MacLean, Tatham Engineering Limited 
Anne Egan, R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited


